Youth Council

September 11, 2013

Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those Present: Michelle Forliti, Heather Gleason, Diane Halvorson, Bukata Hayes, Robert Lindgren, Deb Long, Shane Meier, Brook Mohr, Glenn Morris, Kim Mueller, Kathi Rusch, John Schons, Karen Wagner and John Woodwick.
I. Welcome and Introductions

Kathi Rusch called the meeting to order and members introduced themselves. 

II. Approval of Minutes

Kathi Rusch called for the approval of the May meeting minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by John Schons and seconded by Glenn Morris.  The motion carried.
III. Conflict of Interest Statement
Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed a Conflict of Interest Statement which is a regulation for Youth Council members.    

IV. ESL Diploma Program
Michelle Forliti reported on the ESL Diploma Program on behalf of Karen Wolters.  She reports that there was a group of immigrant/refugee students without a high school diploma between the age of 18-21 that did not fit in the high school or Adult Basic Education, where they might be taking classes with their parents or relatives.  Adult Basic Education created the ESL Diploma Program for this population so they can develop their English skills and work towards their High School Diploma.  In addition, handouts were distributed on the FastTRAC Pathways to Healthcare Careers course coming up this fall and the GED changes that will take effect in 2014. 

V. Summer Youth Program 

Michelle Forliti reported that there were 154 youth that were placed in work experiences this summer.  Many have completed their work experience already while there are a few that will continue through the end of September.  MVAC will host a workshop to conclude the summer work experience to discuss next steps and connect youth to other resources.

VI. Youth Grants 

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed a summary of the youth 



grants.

Youth Intervention Program

Heather Gleason reported that the Youth Intervention Program is focused on serving youth in foster care or out-of-home placement.  We are in the second year of a two year grant.  A total of 41 youth have been served so far.  We received notification this summer that the program will be funded for another two year grant cycle.        

Communities of Color Grant

Heather Gleason reported that the "Dream It. Believe It. Achieve It." Program is focused on serving youth ages 14-24 from communities of color.  A total of 71 youth have been served through this program, which ended on June 30, 2013.  The legislature made competitive grant funding available again for summer-based and year round based programs.  We applied for the summer based funding and received $80,000 to serve 26 youth from communities of color in the next year.  We have already identified enough youth to fill that program so we applied for the year round funding and will know later this month if our proposal was approved.  

Department of Labor Disability Employment Initiative

Deb Long, Disability Resource Coordinator from MVAC, distributed and reviewed a summary of the Disability Employment Initiative, which is a three year federal grant to serve youth with disabilities.  South Central was one of three Workforce Service Areas selected as an implementation site.  The initiative includes designating a Disability Resource Coordinator to help youth navigate through resources and systems to get the services they need as well as develop Integrated Resource Teams to provide wrap around services for youth.  There is no funding for work experience in the grant so leveraging resources from our youth programs and partners is essential.  Although the grant was awarded in October, implementation sites were just given the go ahead to serve youth in August.  We have served 10 youth so far.    
Teen Parent Projects

Heather Gleason reported that a multi-county grant proposal for Minnesota Family Investment Program Innovation Funds provided a single point of contact for teen parents on the MFIP program.  A total of 111 teens have been served so far.   

Martin County Summer Internship

Heather Gleason reported that Martin County Commissioners set aside county funds to have Minnesota Valley Action Council provide internships for youth that have either just graduated from high school or have returned to the Martin County area for their summer break from college.  Interns are placed at public and private sites in the Martin County area in hopes of exposing those youth to opportunities in the area so that they will stay or return to the area.   There were 20 youth that participated in internships this summer.  
V.
Updates


Partners In Career Exploration

Heather Gleason reported that the PICE program which utilizes interns from the Student Counseling Program at Minnesota State University-Mankato is recruiting interns for the school year.  Heather went to a first year student class last week with a previous intern to discuss the program.  We have 4 applicants so far and will be conducting interview next week.    

Youth Program Monitoring
Heather Gleason reported that each year on-site monitoring is completed at each of the county offices.  Kathy Leiferman, Diane Halvorson and Heather Gleason review a sample of files for eligibility, documentation, and services to youth.  Overall, we saw good documentation of contact and services provided to youth in our area.  There were no significant findings. 

Heather Gleason reported that a state monitoring visit was conducted last month.  The monitoring visit consists of interviews with staff, Youth Council members, youth participants and their supervisors.  The monitor also completes a file review.  There were no significant findings or corrective action needed as a result of this visit. 

VI. 
Other Business 
Kathi Rusch discussed orientation for new members and encouraged them to ask questions.  Discussed the role of the Youth Council and though it is important to have the reports it has been some time since the group has done any vision sessions to identify service gaps.       

Kim Mueller reported on the Scrubs, Grubs and Microscopes camp that is being offered at the University of Minnesota http://www.healthcareers.umn.edu/high-school/sgm/index.htm.  It is a 4 hour camp for 9-12th grade to explore healthcare careers.  There is a $40 fee for the camp but there are also scholarships available.  

Robert Lindgren reported that the Work Skills Competition that was held last May was a success.  There were about 80 students that participate.  Several Youth Council members volunteered and were thanked for their time.
Glenn Morris reported on an EdReady online tool http://edready.org/ that helps students identify what skills they need for college.  

Michelle Forliti reported that MVAC has begun to use the online CAPS, COPS, COPES assessment.  Youth with and without computer skills have been able to complete it without difficulties.  

John Schons reported on several corporations that are doing internships such as Walgreens and Kwik Trip.

Karen Wagner reported that employers are hiring and the job orders are increasing.  She encouraged all youth to go to MinnesotaWorks.net.  She also reported on a MnDot project that will be hiring minority workers. 

John Woodwick reported that MVAC will be hosting an Open House on Monday, September 16th.  MVAC is also pursuing a food hub to work with local producers to provide opportunity to produce more and sell more of their product and in turn package the product and sell to local organizations and institutions. John also discuss the MNSure which covers 43 new options for healthcare under ObamaCare.

There was discussion about the November meeting.  Due to a conflict that impacts several Youth Council members, the November meeting has been cancelled.  The next meeting will be on January 8, 2014 unless there is something that requires action beforehand. 

Next Meeting: January 8, 2014
The meeting adjourned.   

